
 
 
 
 
 
 
      EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

AUGUST 2021  

FROM THE PRES-  
Sometimes you sit down to write 
and ideas just don’t visit your 
brain. Other times you can’t type 
fast enough. Then there are the 
times when time flies so fast you 

thought you just wrote July’s 
column and Barry’s emailing me for 
August. Where has July gone? Seems 
yesterday Don was briefing us on 
July’s activities (and a full 
calendar I might add) and then I 
look up and it’s gone. Well, this 
last weekend proved that there are 
so many shows and events that we 
all can’t be at each one, much 
less all at one. While some of the 
group went northeast to Port Huron 

for their show on the water a few 
stayed more local and visited 
South Lyon for their “end of 
Summer” all day Saturday show. 
Only to find out some went to a 
show on Sunday and won some 
trophies. I would have never 
believed the pent-up demand for 
car shows. Port Huron boasted over 
600 cars while little South Lyon 
crammed 370 of so into their 
downtown. We are lucky (I guess) 

to be able to get out and enjoy 
our cars. But mostly, I think I 
enjoy the smiles I finally get to 
see! Something I missed so very 
much.  
  I would be remiss if I didn’t 
mention Mark’s incredible job of 
making CSF 2021 a complete 
success. Many thanks to him and 

Sharon for all the work they put 
into the show and congrats for the 
funds raised. I’ve been visiting 
some sponsors and have had limited 
success, but I still have time and 
am keeping my feet on the ground 
in hopes of meeting (or exceeding) 
our goals this year. Members like 

Jen have made progress on their 
own and secured donations for our 
charity, and that’s not to be 
taken lightly. It’s a difficult 
task to ask another to give and I 
for one am so thankful we have 
members that are willing to put 
themselves in that position. If 
you can, ask, if you can’t that’s 
fine too. If you would like me to, 
just let me know and I will make 
every effort to get it done. I 

know our charity will be most 
appreciative for all we do. 
   Remember, we’re all in this 
together, the reason we have a 
club at all is to foster the human 
need for friendship. Take care of 
one another out there. Hope to see 
you at the next car show, which is 
like in an hour. Or is that 
tomorrow? Whichever it is, let’s 
stay together, safe and sound. 
(insert sound of Camaro with dual 

mode exhaust driving off into the 
distance).     Snook OUT 

   

 
 CELEBRATING 50 YEARS! of selling great cars and trucks!!

 



EMCC AUGUST MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will be 
on SUNDAY – AUGUST 15, 2021. The 
meeting will be at Larry & Joyce 
Schramm's storage business on 7436 
Fenton Rd, Grand Blanc. Our plans 
will be to start off the day about 
1pm on Sunday meeting locally 
(TBD) and taking the back roads up 
to Grand Blanc where we’ll arrive 
by 3pm. They will be cooking hot 
dogs, hamburgers, and chicken as 
well as snacks. You will be asked 

to bring any drinks you chose and 
we will each donate $10 toward 
their food cost for the day. 
Please also RSVP to Larry and 
Joyce at this email -
ptcg76a@yahoo.com   The official 
EMCC meeting will start about 3pm. 
We hope to see YOU there! PLEASE 
NOTE THE NEW TIME!! BRING A CHAIR!  
We hope you can attend. It’s good 
to “see” and talk with everyone! 
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We have no new members this past 
month! EMCC membership for 2021 is 
now at 101 members! 
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  Karen Lewis  
 Doug Warren  John Glister  
 John VanOrsdal Russ Sarns  
 John Hancock       Joan Turon  
 Rich Worcester     Dan Theriault 
 Vicki Angelosanto 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 

www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.
asp     If you have questions or 
problems with the database, email 
Mark. This isn’t mandatory, just 
for fun! Please email a picture!    
mark@majormicro.com  
NOTE!! – we have LOTS of members 
in the registry, but no pictures!! 
 

EMCC HOLIDAY PARTY 

We did a CHRISTMAS IN JULY event! 
And it was well attended, great 
people and great times! HUGE 
THANKS to Kathy and Paul for their 
hospitality!! We look forward to 
our regular party time in 
December. There is a page of 
pictures later in this HUGGER!  
 

THE CORNER CAMARO 

This months’ Corner Camaro is EMCC 
member Dale Baird’s 2017 Camaro – 

the Black Widow! Here’s Dale’s 
story - Back in "16" I sent a 
picture of my new purchase to my 
Brother in CA. He suggested an 
appropriate name and the "Black 
Widow" was created. Added as 
factory options to the 2SS 
package, were premium mosaic black 
paint, red line accent wheels, 4-
mode exhaust system, hot red 
exterior striping and adrenaline 
red interior. From there in "17", 

did some performance enhancements 
which have it dyno'ing out at 
497hp. Perfect for my needs. 
American Racing headers, high 
performance temp gauge, cold air 
intake and tuned the transmission. 
All the additions since then have 
been appearance in nature. Hurst 
pistol grip shifter, hot red 
interior trim parts, pin 
stripping, Camaro insignia side 
logos & gas cap, hot red trim 

parts under the hood, Borla carbon 
fiber tip exhaust, carbon fiber 
front splitter (the last two 
installed by the 3 Amigos - Snook, 
DJ & Nick). Last year, the most 
recent addition was having the 
body and wheels ceramic coated by 
Lingenfelter. Cut down the 
exterior maintenance by 60 to 70%. 
The car and the Club have been 
great fun, but are also addictive 
- LOL! Great Camaro Dale! Thanks 

for being an EMCC member!! 
 

 

http://www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.asp
http://www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.asp
mailto:mark@majormicro.com


Our 2nd VIRTUAL CSF is now over. 
The show will be “on” for the rest 
of the summer, through August. 
Here’s our stats... 141 Camaros 

entered with 66 being judged. We 
gave out 44 awards for the judged 
Camaros. We sold 73 t-shirts and 
18 commemorative plaques. It is 
estimated that we will have $1700 
to give to our charity from the 
actual show/sales.  
   We have (as of this newsletter) 
a HUGE THANKS to give to our club 
sponsor, Lou LaRiche Chevrolet, 
who has donated $5000. WOW! We 
also have an extra big Thanks to 

give to Lingenfelter Motorsports 
for a $xxxx donation. We also 
expect a few more sponsorship 
donations and it looks like we’ll 
be close to our $15,000 goal. 
While it took two years/events, 
this will mean we’ll have donated 
close to $30,000 to our charity -  
FOLDS OF HONOR Motor City! THANKS 
to ALL for your support! Thanks to 
the car owners for entering, to 
our EMCC judges, to Mark for 

heading-up this event and to our 
sponsors for their continued 
support!! THANKS!!!!! 
 

EMCC BERGER SHOW  
We still have a few rooms 
available for the Grand Rapids 
trip to Berger Chevrolet. The trip 
is from Friday Aug 27 - Sun Aug 29 
or any portion of the event. 
Friday Aug 27 is a meet and greet 
at Berger Chevrolet and then on 

Saturday Aug 28th is a very big 
car show at the dealership. Then 
on Sunday the 29th we have 
breakfast with our members Reiko 
and Devin from Grand Rapids, 
before we head home. Please let 
DON know if you would like to join 
us for any part of the trip. 
 

PORT HURON SHOW 

The annual Port Huron show has 
proved to be fun for EMCC and 
we’ll be attending again this 
year. For those wishing to attend, 
please contact DON to reserve your 
spot. We’ll be meeting at the 
Shell Gas Station on the NE corner 
of 14 Mile Road and M5 in Commerce 
Twp at 8am. to caravan over to the 
show, meeting a few EMCC members 
along the way. Bring radios!  
 

EMCC WEEKLY SHOWS 

Don, Tony and a few others are 
regulars at weekly cruise nights 
in our area. YOU need to email 
them to check on weekly events. 
Contact Don and Tony at- 
 Don   nbpbenefits@gmail.com  
 Tony  anthonyrigato@yahoo.com  
Please join us when you can!!  
 

EMCC AUGUST EVENTS 

While there are many events listed 
on the calendar, there are always 
a few that are considered “club” 
events, where we hope more members 
will try to attend those select 
events. In AUG, we have these –  
  AUG 15 – Gino’s in Keego Harbor 
This is a Dream Cruise kick-off 
show and a nice one. EMCC members 
will meet behind the McDonald’s on 
Haggerty, south of 15 Mile at 4pm. 
We’ll leave at 4:15pm and it’s a 

nice drive to Gino’s from there. 
If you will be attending this 
event, please let DON know asap.  
  AUG 20-21 – Woodward Dream 
Cruise weekend! Several EMCC 
members are reserving spots at the 
park in Royal Oak, right at 13 
Miles Rd and Woodward. You can 
come and go on Friday Aug 20th, 
but on Saturday, Aug 21st you park 
only and watch the cars cruising 
from bleachers along Woodward. We 

don’t know if spots are still 
available... please check with DON 
to see about these.  
 

 

mailto:nbpbenefits@gmail.com
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
EMCC Official events..... 

AUG 15 – EMCC meeting! Larry/Joyce 
Schramm’s place in Grand Blanc  1pm-5pm 
 

Aug 15 – Gino’s Car Show 
Aug 21 – Woodward Dream Cruise 
Aug 28 – WMCC/Berger Show Grand Rapids 
 

OTHER EVENTS- 
Aug 7 - St. Colette Church Car  
  Show / Livonia Mi. 9am-2:30pm 
Aug 7 - Jack Frost Auto Museum Car  
  Show / Washington Mi. 9am-12pm 

Aug 7 - Goodrich Cruise-In car  
  Show / Goodrich, Mi.  
Aug 7 - Show & Shine at Fountain  
  Walk Novi   8am - 3pm / $25 fee 
Aug 7 – Hot Wheels Show Walmart in 
  Livonia   8am-2pm 
 
 
 

 
Aug 7 - USMA/Golling Buick GMC 
  Fundraiser for Sheriff Bob Loken   
  Friendship Park Lake Orion   
  Reg 8-10:30 Trophies at 2.  

Aug 8 - USMA/Grooms Restos Show 
  Utica Rd. W. of 19 1/2 Van Dyke  
  Sterling Hgts  Reg 8-10 awards 2 
Aug 14 - USMA/Clawson Lions  
  Down On Main Street  
  Main St Closed 14 Mile South.  
  Reg 8-10 Awards at 3:30 
Aug 15 – Car Show Ward Church 
  6 Mile Rd, Northville FREE 6-8pm 
Aug 16 - Gino's in Keego Harbor  
  1999 Cass Lake Rd   5pm 
Aug 21 - Woodward Dream Cruise  

Aug 25 - Lake Street Cruise In   
  S. Lyon / 4pm 
Aug 27 - USMA/KofC Hall FreeCruise  
  14.5 Elmwood & Main Clawson 4-7 
Aug 28 - Classic Car Show  
  Dexter Mi. / 12pm-4pm 
   More events next page → 
 
 

 



Aug 28 - USMA/Golling Buick GMC 
  Fundraiser for Handicapped Kids  

  & Adults At Miracle League Field  
  Friendship Park Lake Orion 
  Reg 8-10:00 Awards at 2   
Aug 29 - USMA/K of C Hall  
  Billy Sohns Memorial Show 
  New Date - Was Rescheduled  
  14 1/2 (Elmwood) & Main Clawson 
  Reg. 7:30-10:00 Trophies at 2   
Aug 29 - Hines Park Car Show   
  Hines Park / see Nick A. 
Sept 3 - USMA/K of C Hall Free  
  Memorial Cruise  New Date  

  For Peggy Sieffert/Frank Bianco 
  14 1/2 & Main Clawson 4 – 7:30 
Sept 10-11 - Frankenmuth Car Show  
  Frankenmuth, MI Downtown 
Sept 11 - NEOCC Fall Classic  
  Camaro Show / Summit Warehouse   
  Tallmadge, OH   see article 
 
 FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
Sept 20 – Monday - EMCC Meeting 
Sept 26 – Camaros at Gilmore 
Oct 1-2-3 – EMCC Tour deMichigan 

 

Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski734-718-2940 
  snookmack@gmail.com 
V Pres.- Don Jorgensen  734-452- 
 9199  nbpbenefits@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-420-6413 mark@majormicro.com 
Secretary – Sharon Harpootlian 
 248-880-5825 

     sharonharpo@hotmail.com 
Member@Large – Barry Hensel 
734-649-3056 Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
 
   OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Sgt@Arms– Rick Neibert 734-716-

6121  neibertrichard@att.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Don Jorgensen  734-452-  
  9199  nbpbenefits@gmail.com 
Newslet’r- Barry Hensel  
734-649-3056 Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Website- EMCC- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-420-6413 mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media – volunteer needed 
Camaro Superfest -volunteer needed 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson 734-
502-8802 kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
Parking Director – Tony Rigato 
 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members and 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are on the THIRD MONDAY of each 
month and are held at various 
locations. Meeting locations are 
in our monthly newsletter and 
website. Meetings start at 7pm. 

The EMCC sponsor is Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet, Plymouth, MI. 
Dues are only $20 per year! Those 
joining after Oct 1, will be good 
through the following year. 
Membership renewals are also $20 
per year. Membership and dues are 
renewed every January.  
Club web site-  www.emcamaro.org  
Club Address-  
43642 Lotus DR  Canton, MI 48188 
 

 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 

 PUN OF THE MONTH: What did the 
jam say when it broke up with the 

bread? "You deserve butter." 
 THE LAST WORD: I asked my 
daughter if she'd seen my 
newspaper. She told me that 
newspapers are old school and 
handed me her iPad. The fly didn't 
stand a chance. 
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EMCC WEARABLES 

If you want a shirt, please 
contact PAUL/DON!! Again, 
depending on the size of the 
order, prices will vary (lower), 
but here are the base prices.... 
polo shirts... cotton (K500) or 
moisture wicking (K540)....  men's 
or ladies... $27 small-3XL 
T-shirts.... cotton (5000)....  
men's or ladies... $18 small-3XL 
 t-shirts.... moisture wicking 
(42000).... men's or ladies ...  

$22.00  small-3XL 
 sweat shirt.... no hoodie, std 
collar (12000).... $29 small-3XL 
 hats...... (C112) $20.00 
You can also have your name put on 
the right side and a second line 
if you wish too... maybe your car 
description? Your name is $5, the 
extra line is $3.50. (ex.- Barry 
1976 Camaro Type LT)  
 

 
 

NEOCC FALL CLASSIC 
The FALL CLASSIC Camaro show is 
only one day this year – Saturday, 
Sept. 11. However, several EMCC 
members are still considering 

attending, as they support us and 
we need to support them! It’s a 3 
hour drive... plans are to leave 
Saturday morning at 6am, arrive at 
the show, then stay the night and 
have a nicer drive home (instead 
of 6 hours of driving all in one 
day). Please let DON or BARRY know 
if you want to attend!!  
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our AUGUST 
EMCC Birthdays! See the calendar 
for those names and dates! Hope 
all your birthdays are great! If 
we have missed your birthday,  
we’re sorry! Please email your 
birthday to Sharon!  

 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
The July EMCC meeting was another 
GREAT meeting and gathering of 
EMCC members! HUGE THANKS to 
Sally/Chris West for hosting at 
their house! We had about 33+ 
members attend the meeting. Nice 
sub dinner and extras helped make 
the evening very nice. Don went 
over the new activities schedule 
for August and September... LOTS 
to do if you want!! Please see the 
activities we consider “club” 

activities and all the others on 
the calendar page. Special notes 
on some activities too, please 
check them out. Mark gave a CSF 
report. With the event over for 
this year, it’s time to mail out 
the awards and purchases. We did 
good again!! Special THANKS to 
Mark for taking this all on for 
2021. Paul wrapped up the meeting 
with some additional CSF items 
about sponsors and donations. He 

also recapped the Dragon and 
CamaroFest trip and how much fun 
it was. SO good to SEE everyone 
again! We hope to see you at the 
NEXT EMCC meeting!  
 

TOYS FOR TOTS SHOW 

This event was the morning of our 
EMCC Christmas Party, and Don and 
Barry attended to show their 
support for Al/Mary Haas and USMA 
and their charity – Toys for Tots. 

It was held in a small shopping 
center parking lot which was 
filled! Probably 150 cars or so. 
Some very nice rides and quite a 
few Camaros.  

 
 
 

 



EMCC AT THE ARTS  
EMCC was the premier club to kick-
off some cruise nights in Canton 
at their Arts Warehouse complex. 
We had a light turnout of 6 club 
cars. Thanks to those that 
attended and enjoyed the evening! 

 
 

 

CSF WOWYW AWARD  
New for this years CSF was the 
WOWYW Award – Which One Would You 
Want!! Everyone got to vote on 
their pick and here was the winner 

- Carl Sigmon, Car #14, from 
Hamilton, OH. And his 1969 Camaro 
Z28. Congratulations!  

 
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 

EMCC members and friends. Email 
items to Barry.  
  FOR SALE!! – 2018 2SS Camaro for 
sale. It has magnetic ride control 
power sunroof dual mode exhaust, S 
lower grill, My link Audio system, 
6 speed manual transmission, and 
more, But with the best part it 
only has 2900 miles on it. It is 
kept in a car capsule. Asking 
$49900.    Contact Jon Prain at 
jonprain2012@gmail.com  
  FOR SALE!! – set of original 
wheels from 2012 SS. These came 
off my Camaro that I bought in 
July. They are in very good 
condition. Previous owner put 
60,000 miles on them. Rear 
aluminum wheel= 20x9; 40mm offset; 
5 spoke; 5 stud/lug; 120mm bolt 
pattern; light smoked hypersilver. 
Front aluminum wheel= 20x8; 35mm 
offset; 5 spoke; 5 stud/lug; 120mm 
bolt pattern; light hypersilver 

Only $500 for the set of 4 !!  

Contact EMCC Tony Rigato 248-303-

2600  or   anthonyrigato@yahoo.com 
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WEEKLY CRUISE NIGHTS 

Monday’s 
May 3-? - Memories in Motion Car  
 Club cruise night - Ram's Horn  
 on Middlebelt in Westland 
May 10-? – Canton Car Cave 
 Michigan Ave west of Haggerty 
May 3-? Fun Time Cruzers at  
 Lakeside Mall Food Court 
 M-59/Hall Rd & Schoenherr 
Tuesday’s 
April 27-? - Culver's Lake Orion 
May 4-? Ukranian Cultural Center,  

 Warren, MI 
Wednesday’s 
Packard Proving Grounds Cruise 
 49965 Van Dyke, Shelby Twp, MI 
May 12-? - W.Side Rod & Custom  
 Cruise night - 30950 5 Mile Liv 
4th Wednesday - May thru Sept. 
 May 26 Lake St Cruise In 
 Downtown South Lyon 
May 5 - Sep 29 Cruise In at The  
 Gilmore Museum Hickory Corners 
Thursday’s 
April 29-? Big Boy W Maple Troy  
May 6-? American Car Heritage Car  
 Show 6909 Grand River Ave  
 Fowlerville MI  517-376-2069 
June 3-? American Legion Post 32 
 9318 Newburgh, Livonia, MI 
Friday’s 
June 4-? Bruce Post VFW 1146 
 28404 Jefferson Ave St Clair  
 Shores, MI captduane@wowway.com  
Saturday’s  
May 15-? Leons, 8787 Telegraph,  

 Taylor, MI 
Sunday’s 
May 2 – Sept 26 – Bakers Milford 

 

RECENT EMCC SHOWS  
The EMCC members have been getting 
out and about!!  Congratulations 
to Dale won 1st for the award for 
“What car a kid would want”!  
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Pictures from the Christmas in July EMCC party!  
 

 
 
 



MORE EMCC SHOWS  
The EMCC members have been getting 
out and about!! First, a picture 
from the recent Port Huron show... 

 
Here’s some pics from the Tail of 
the Dragon and Camaro-fest....  

EMCC GIVES!!  
EMCC recently received a request 
for a Camaro ride for a 
handicapped girl’s birthday in 
Taylor. EMCC member Emma Lee Zamm 
stepped-up and provided a great 
ride in her Camaro for the local 
girl. Her Grandmother contacted us 
again, thanking us for a great 
ride!! EMCC members doing their 
best – THANKS!!!  

 
 

LaRICHE/EMCC FUND  
The “Lou LaRiche Family/Eastern 
Michigan Camaro Club Community 
Fund” is open to your donations. 
DONATING IS VOLUNTARY!! And it is 
tax deductible! We are set-up 
through the Canton Community 
Foundation. Go to their website to 
donate online. 
www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select  The Lou 
LaRiche Family/Eastern Michigan 
Camaro Club Community Fund in the 
pull down menu of where you want 
your donation to go. Here is 
another link....   
https://localimpactalliance.org/fu
nds/canton/donor-advised-
funds/the-lariche-family-eastern-
michigan-caramo-club  
THANKS for your support!!  
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7980 Grissom Parkway, Titusville, FL 32780 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Gardner-Westcott, International Paint 
Stripping, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, 
CamaroZ28.com, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, CamaroNews.com, Cruis'News Magazine,  
Ecklers All-Gen Camaro Parts,  BAK Technologies, Inc., Cruisin Classics Agency, Hagerty Insurance, 
Novigo Products, SLP – Street Legal Performance, Barnett Roofing, Plymouth NAPA store, Corrigan Oil 
Co., Kidd Co., Vanguard Motor Sales 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  
 

Switch To LaRiche!
40875 Plymouth Road, Plymouth, MI 48170

Sales: (866) 261-4517    Service: (866) 656-8178

www.louchevy.com


